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August 22, 2024 

Troy Jackson 
5214 Dawes Avenue 
Culver City, California 90066 
 
SUBJECT: NOTICE OF DECISION OF SB 9 LOT SPLIT 

5214 Dawes Avenue, Single-Family Residential (R1) zone 
 

Dear Troy Jackson: 

This letter is to inform you that the SB 9 Lot Split application to create two lots from an existing 
7,460 square foot lot located at 5214 Dawes Avenue is APPROVED subject to all requirements 
consistent with California Government Code Section 66411.7. 
 
Final approval of the Final Parcel Map associated with the SB9 Lot Split is contingent on meeting 
the applicable Code Requirements stated below: 
 

1. The final map shall be prepared by a surveyor, or civil engineer, licensed and 
authorized to do such work, by the State of California.  

 
2. The final map shall conform to the conditionally approved tentative map. 

 
3. Approval of the tentative map shall be for a period of three years after Planning 

Commission approval. However, approval of the tentative map shall be voided if the 
approval of the project’s Site Plan Review expires.  

 
4. Durable monuments shall be set at all perimeter boundary corners. At least two 

monuments shall be set on the prolongation of the property’s easterly boundary with 
the centerline of Dawes Avenue. All required boundary monuments shall be installed 
prior to the recording of the final map. Centerline monuments shall be “tied” to at least 
four (4) points, with lead and tags, and centerline tie notes filed with the Engineering 
Division.  

 
5. The final map shall be submitted to the Los Angeles County Department of Public 

Works for review, approval, and recordation. After approval of the technical aspect of 
the map by Los Angeles County, and prior to recordation, the final map shall be 
approved by Culver City staff. A copy of the first plan check package as submitted to 
Los Angeles County shall also be submitted concurrently to the Culver City 
Engineering Division for review.  

 
6. The applicant shall coordinate with all pertinent utilities regarding easements and new 

on-site utilities and/or relocations of utilities. 
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7. Final Map approval will not be processed by the City of Culver City Public Works 
Department until the completion of all work associated with Building Code fire 
protection requirements for the exterior wall adjacent to the new property line at the 
existing single-family home addressed as 5214 Dawes Avenue. 

 
Please feel free to contact William Kavadas, Assistant Planner, at (310) 253-5706 or at 
william.kavadas@culvercity.org with any questions. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Mark E. Muenzer  
Planning and Development Director 
 
 
Enclosures:  
 

Attachment 1: Tentative Parcel Map 84571 dated July 16, 2024 
 
 
Copy: Tim Koutsouros, Building Official 

Dave Montgomery, Fire Prevention Specialist 
Sammy Romo, Senior Civil Engineer 
Emily Stadnicki, Current Planning Manager 
Decision Letter File 
Case File (P2023-0328-SB9LS) 
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